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Yearly Open Enrollment Period to Begin This MonthYearly Open Enrollment Period to Begin This Month  

A New Benefit Offering This YearA New Benefit Offering This Year——Aetna HMOAetna HMO  
Act nowAct now——before the open enrollment period ends!before the open enrollment period ends!  

 This month, the Fund will begin its annual open enrollment 
period under the Plan's Double Option feature.  This is the opportu-
nity where you, and you alone, get to make the most important deci-
sion about your family’s health care coverage for the coming year.  
And there’s a new option this year! 
 This Newsletter outlines, in a general fashion, the cover-
ages available to you and your family under the Fund’s Blue Card 
PPO and the new Aetna HMO program.  The 
Aetna program will replace the Keystone 
Health Plan East HMO option effective 
January 1, 2008.  If, after reading the  gen-
eral benefit comparison printed on the next 
page, you are interested in obtaining more 
information about either of the two plans, you 
should contact the Fund office to obtain more 
information with regard to the PPO option 
and Aetna’s Member Service team at 1-800-
533-2195 for information on the HMO plan. 
 If you are presently enrolled in 
the BlueCard PPO program and don't 
want to make any change to your present 
coverage, you don't have to do a thing.  If 
you have PPO coverage now and don't do 
anything, as of January 1, 2008 you’ll still 
enjoy coverage under the PPO program. 
 If you have BlueCard PPO coverage and want to switch 
to the Aetna HMO coverage effective January 1, 2008, call 1-800-
533-2195 to have an enrollment kit mailed to you.  You must fill out 
the enrollment form, choose a Primary Care Physician, AND have the 
enrollment form returned to the Fund office before the open enroll-
ment period ends. 
 If you have Keystone HMO coverage now and want to 
keep HMO coverage (under the Aetna program) into next year, 
you will be receiving an Aetna HMO packet and directory at your 
home within the next 3 business days.  If you don’t receive them 
by November 5th, call 1-800-533-2195 to request a kit be sent to 
you.  You must fill out the enrollment form, choose a Primary Care 
Physician, and have the enrollment form returned to the Fund office 
before  the open enrollment  period ends.  If you don’t, your coverage 
will default to the Aetna HMO program for next year and Aetna will 

automatically select a Primary Care Physician for you (which you can 
later change, if you wish).  If you are presently enrolled in the Key-
stone HMO program and wish to change to the Blue Cross PPO 
program, you must contact the Fund office to obtain the neces-
sary form to change your coverage. 
 Already enrolled in the HMO and worried about the need to 
change doctors?  Chances are about 95% that your Primary Care 

Doctor already participates in Aetna’s HMO 
network.  Check with your Doctor’s office to be 
sure.  But remember, whether you are cur-
rently enrolled in the HMO or want to begin to 
have HMO coverage in 2008, you must  fill out 
the Aetna enrollment form and list the Primary 
Care Doctor’s Aetna PCP number. 
 And, best of all, if the coverage you 
select doesn't work out for you and your fam-
ily, you’ll have this same opportunity to make 
a change this time next year. 
 For the current open enrollment pe-
riod, the cut-off date will be DECEMBER 6, 
2007 and the effective date of your new 
coverage will be JANUARY 1, 2008.  This 
means your application for a change in cover-
age must be received in the Fund office by the 

close of business on Thursday, December 6th.   Unfortunately, given 
the time constraints to make all of the necessary changes to every-
one’s coverages to be effective January 1st, no exceptions will be 
made to the December 6th deadline. 
  As always, regardless of the option you select, your cover-
age for Behavioral Health (remember to contact Total Care Network 
at 1-800-298-2299 to coordinate services), Weekly Disability Benefits, 
Prescription Drugs, Vision Care, Dental and Death Benefits will still 
be processed through the Fund, regardless of whether you choose 
the PPO or HMO option. With the exception of medications which are 
purchased directly with your Express Scripts Prescription Drug Card, 
all claims for reimbursement of these benefits should be sent directly 
to the Fund office for processing. Don't forget, your last chance for 
making a change for next year's healthcare coverage is DECEMBER 
6, 2007 and the clock is ticking! 

Whether: 
• you want HMO coverage 

or  
• you now have HMO coverage and 
want to keep it  

or 
• you want to change from HMO 
coverage to PPO coverage 
 
for the 2008 Plan Year,  you 
must act NOW! 
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